McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes

Portage County Annex Room 1
Tuesday July 7, 2009
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, John Jones, David Enerson, Krista Olson 
Additional Attendees:  Tom Meronek – DNR, Paul Skawinski – Golden Sands RC&D
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:06 pm.
Fish Survey Report:  Tom Meronek reviewed the DNR Fish Management objectives and post drawdown survey results.  Fyke nets were set in the fall and spring for 3 nights, and the netted fish were measured and charted.  Charts were reviewed for Bluegill, Black Crappie, Pumpkinseed and Northern Pike, not enough of other fish species were netted to be charted.  For all the species the results show approximately a two-thirds loss of population after the drawdown.  This is down from where the DNR hoped it would be, part due to a late winter fish stress that had a small kill on the population.  The fish population will take about 3 to 5 years to fully recover.  A shocking study will be done later this summer to look at the bass population.  
Invasive Plants Update:  Paul Skawinski has continued to check on the post refill status of plant growth, and did not find any Eurasian Water Milfoil yet.  Most plants are at a very early stage of growth that would normally be months earlier, and to date fifteen different plant species has been observed.  On July 14 – 15th the DNR and Paul will conduct the official plant survey.  Once the survey is complete it will be determined when and where the weed harvester can cut Curly Leaf Pondweed turions to avoid letting the plant reseed.  
Dock Update:  Krista Olson reported the Business 51/HH boat landing dock was installed on 7/3.  The new dock is 6’ wide to allow 2 wheelchairs to pass side by side, with the most sturdiest construction and safety features to date for any dock installed by the PWA’s.  A big thank you to the PWA’s for their work on the dock.  The question of parking for the Heffron landing was brought to the Mayor.  Mayor Halverson asked the Lake District to hold the dock project and monitor usage of the ramp and any parking issues through the remainder of the summer, and afterward determine with the city if a parking problem exists.  If needed one side of the street could be restricted to no parking, but that would be all the time which may affect residents with family gatherings.  The Izaak Walton League also is considering looking at the dock project or having it be a handicap fishing pier.  
Aquatic vegetation disposal:  David Enerson reported that the weed deposits from last year were spread and worked into the soil at his farm as requested by the DNR. If the needs for weed deposits occur again his land is again ready for use.  A big thank you to Dave and Pam for volunteering the land.  
Turbine Update:  Jeremy Slowinski and crew installed the demo turbine on 7/4 in the North corner of the Heffron Channel before the culvert.  The unit seems to be clearing the channel as the channel was green the day before, and clear the day after.  The units are $500 each, and materials for each unit are $50.  If the units are installed homeowners will need to work with the Lake District to provide electricity hook ups.  Questions were raised on how much the turbine increased the flow of water in the channel.  The board needs to draft a plan of how the electricity reimbursement to homeowners would work, along with how many units would be needed to increase the flow to the level recommended by the DNR.  
The meeting minutes from the meeting on May 19, 2009 were read and approved with the request to add Gollon bait as the source of the fish for restocking and 2-4-D as the name of the chemical proposed for chemical treatment.  
The next meeting is set for September 15th at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.
Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
